
Saturday, April 29th  Legion Riders 3rd annual Chili cook-off  

Saturday, April 29th  REDS bowling at Circle B 

Monday, May 1st   Post Executive Committee meeting 

Thursday, May 4th  Ozaukee County Meeting 

Monday, May 8th   Post general meeting 

Tuesday, May 9th  BINGO 

Wednesday, May 10th  Badger Boys State Orientation, Cedarburg Post 

Monday, May 15th  Military Historians at the Post 

Monday, May 15th  Card Party lower level 

Saturday, May 20th  SWEAT4VETS walk 

Monday, May 29th   

Dear Jim Arentz, Sandra Krzewinski, Nick Shanen, Jim Stencel and Al Richards 

On behalf of the Grand Slam Charity Jam Committee and the children of fallen U.S. service members, we 

want to share our profound thanks for your support of our efforts. The Honor Guard procession is a very     

important part of our evening and we are truly grateful for your service to our event and Camp Hometown  

Heroes. 

This year’s Grand Slam Charity Jam was a huge success. Proceeds will be utilized to provide healing and 

hope to children who made the ultimate sacrifice for our nation  -  the loss of a parent or sibling who served 

in our nation’s military . 

We will welcome a record number of children this summer 

through the support of donors like you, and we extend our 

deepest appreciation. Again, thank you for your kindness, 

generosity and enthusiasm. 

Neil Willenson 

Co-Founder, Camp Hometown Heroes 



Chaplain Les Williams reported that Post 
member Ken Schanen who resided in Florida 
has died.  Taps for Ken will be played following 
the meeting. 

Harold Walsh now resides at the Harbor Club in 
Port Washington. 

Membership: Gary Gilstrap reported that 
membership was holding at 291.  New transfer 
member, Charles Gagliona, US Army, Korea 
era, was welcomed aboard. 

Sergeant-at-Arms Mike Knoppa reported that 
two Blood Drives are scheduled with one at the 
Cedarburg Community Center on April 13th and 
the second at St. Paul's in Grafton on April 18th.  

Americanism: Bill Clayton is working with 
Commander Ken and has selected 3 candidates 
and 2 alternates for Badger Boys State.   

The letters have been sent to Grafton area 
schools for selection of outstanding 8th grader 
awards. 

Bingo: Tom Peterson reported that the bingo 
program is always in need of assistance, espe-
cially with the upcoming 4th of July “Holidazes”. 

POW/MIA: Jim Stencel reported on Gerald 
Jacobsen who heads a new  nonprofit organiza-
tion that is upset with the Defense Department’s 
efforts at working to identify missing servicemen.  
He is upset with their inefficiency and has decid-
ed to create a foundation to help. 

Unfinished Business: Jim Arentz said that 
his son, Adam, has almost completed the main 
deck galley’s kitchen cabinets for installation. 

Recommendations Passed: 
 Donate $1,000 to Post’s sponsored Boy 

Scout Troop #840 to assist them in the     

purchase of a new tent trailer. 

 Donate $250 tent credit and $250 in cash to 

the Disabled Veterans Fish Outing. 

 Donate $250 to the St. Paul’s Washington 

D.C. school trip. Money to help these stu-

dents is to come from the Bingo Fund. 

New Business:  
 Auxiliary member, Linda Brown, spoke to 

membership hoping to elicit volunteers for 
the annual American Legion Poppy Sale. 
There will be 2 hour shifts at selected sites. 

 Another Auxiliary member, Amy Luft, remind-
ed the membership of the Sweat4Vets Walk 
on May 20th.  Proceeds from this event are 
to go to the first Vietnam Veterans Stars and 
Stripes Honor Flight. 

 Auxiliary President, Cathy Brunnquell, apolo-
gized for not serving the meal last month, 
due to the snow storm. After the Post meet-
ing this evening the SAL will bankroll the 
meal and the desserts will be compliments of 
the Auxiliary 

 Kevin Dressel spoke on the Red’s Bowing 
Tournament on April 29th at Circle “B”.    
Proceeds to go to the Rose-Harms Post. 

Correspondence: Commander Ken Kasprzak 
read a note from the family of Stan Kulczyski 
thanking our Post for honoring Stan’s service to 
our Country. 

Good of the Legion: Ken Grigas reported on 
the Military Historians monthly dinner and meet-
ing on May 15th which will feature a speaker 
who served in Germany during the cold war. 

Ozaukee County’s (VRC) Volunteer Reception 
Center planning meeting at the Public Health 
Department Library on April 19th. In case of a 
disaster in the county, they are looking at Legion 
Posts as a place where volunteers could stage. 

The Beer and Soda for the evening are compli-
ments of Tom Brown’s Birthday. 

The 2nd District Legion Riders will   
be sponsoring a chili contest and 
bake sale at the Saukville Post on 
Saturday, April 29. 

 Calendar Raffle Winners 
 $50 – Xavier Lundberg  
 $30 – Alex DiFonzo 
 $25 – Kevin Dressel 
 $20 - Paul Turowski 
 $15 – John Meyer 
 $10 – Jim Klimek  



COMMANDER’S CORNER-Ken Kasprzak           

  This month my picture 
goes back to 2006 and 
shows me running in Ven-
ice, Italy.  Spring is here 
and I continue to enjoy 
my runs, especially on 
bright sunny days.  At this 
point in the marathon, I’m 
feeling very good but not 
so much after 26 miles as 
we crossed the bridge in-

to Venice.  Traveling Italy with my wife is a special 
memory that I will always cherish. 

With Memorial Day approaching, I’m looking         
forward to our ceremony in Veterans Park to honor 
our soldiers who sacrificed their lives to ensure our 
freedom.  Again this year, we will have a parade to 
the park with Legion Family and Grafton High School 
Band.  Also, Kristin Dillahunt, Choir Director for Ken-
nedy and Woodview Elementary Schools, will direct 
50 of her 1st and 2nd grade students as they sing to 
honor our veterans.  After I address the attendees, 
our honor guard will end the event with a ceremony 
at the Veterans Memorial. 

Recognition of outstanding 8th grade students from 
John Long, Our Savior, St. Joseph and St. Paul Schools 
will occur at our May meeting.  Parents of the stu-
dents are invited. 

      Memorial Brick Project Update 

Gift Bricks received our brick order for the 
“equivalent” of 55, 4x8 bricks.  Delivery is scheduled 
for May 8.  The SAL will then install and place a seal-
er over the entire brick area. 

Dedication of the new memorial bricks most likely 
will take place on Memorial Day. 

     POST 355 JACKETS 

Jim Arentz and Gary Gilstrap asked to review jacket 
design and purchase.  Report to Executive Board. 
Effective April 3, approval granted to begin purchase 
all Legion jackets from:  

Silk Screen Specialists 
1231 11th Ave. 

Grafton, WI   
262-377-5889. 

Benefits of this new Legion partnership: 

 Quality Jacket with either Embroidered or Silk 

Screen Legion Logo. 

 Member can go to the store and try on jacket for 

proper sizing.   

 Member pays for the jacket directly to store. 

 Post leadership not involved with payment or  

ordering of individual jacket. 

 Excellent customer service from sales personnel 

at Silk Screen Specialists.  They’ve provided cloth-

ing items to area residents for 15 years. 

 Reasonable Cost. 

GOOD OF THE LEGION       

Election of Post 355 Officers for 2017-18 will be done 

at our May meeting. 

Bingo----May 9, Tuesday.  Workers needed for all the 

Bingo events.    

      Contact Tom Peterson at 377-5429. 

Wittenberg Floor Covering will be replacing our car-

peting on May 10-11. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

The family of John Teuscher wrote, “Thanks so much 

for your special ceremony at St. Joseph Cemetery.   

Very windy day and really happy you didn’t get blown 

away”.   

From Jon, Laurie, and Alyssa, the family of Wendell 

Smith. “Thank You for honoring my Dad at Immanuel 

Cemetery.  Appreciate your service and kindness.  

Please accept enclosed donation to express our fami-

ly’s gratitude”.  

Thank You to the Women’s Auxiliary for the delicious 

desserts that they made for us at our April meeting.  

It was special for them to think of us since the March 

potluck dinner was canceled due to a snowstorm. 

04/21/2017 



Rose-Harms SAL News for May 2017 

SAL currently has 81 paid members. New member Brian Erdmann was introduced.  Any       
members not getting our monthly SAL news email, please contact Craig Butler via email at 
cabutler2@yahoo.com. Personal email addresses will not be shared unless requested. 

Memorial Day Flags and missing dog tags need to be printed, installed and complete before Memorial Day. 
Dates for people to help will be determined and sent to members via email.  

Memorial Brick Project cutoff was 4/1/17. Fifty five bricks were sold. Plans are to install and seal the bricks 
after they arrive the 1st week of May. 

The 2nd Annual Sweat4Vets is being held on May 20th beginning at 10 am at the Grafton Rose-Harms Post. 
Pre-register for event is $20 online at www.sweat4vetswi.com. Packets will be available at the Rose-Harms 
post for pick on May 19th from 5pm-7pm. Veterans free. For more information go to 
www.sweat4vetswi.com or the Rose-Harms Legion Post 355 Grafton, WI Facebook page. 

Visually Impaired Patriots Experiencing the Road - aka … THE VIPER RIDE THE VIPER RIDE™ is now planning 
for it’s second run to be held in Milwaukee, Wisconsin on Sunday, August 20st, 2017. The purpose of the 
event is to engage with Blind & Visually Impaired Veterans and to provide a day of motorcycling, socializing, 
food, and entertainment. They have a twenty minute video presentation they would like to show us. Every-
one agreed they could come to the May meeting. 

Reminder: Please do not park along the back of the Post building due to Fire Code restrictions.  

Dates for volunteers to help with the American Legion Camp cabin’s clean-up is April 26th – April 29th. Please 
contact Dick or Bob Rieck (262) 377-4190 if you can help. 

SAL clothing available in stock: 2 large jackets @ $45 each; 4 hats (7 ½, 7 3/8, 7 1/8, 7 ¼) @ $50 each and 
various polo golf shirt sizes @ $30 each. To order any SAL clothing: Contact Brian Hadler @ 262-894-7465 

Upcoming Legion Post Meeting Dinner Volunteers: Volunteers to serve at 7:45pm 
May 8 - Cory & Chris 
June 12 ? 

Upcoming Events 
April 29 – Legion Riders (many who are SAL members) will be having their  
3rd annual Chili Cook-off and Bake Sale will be held at the Saukville’s Post 470 
starting at 4pm. Public is invited to enter or just come to have fun!  
 
May 9 – SAL Meeting @ 6:30pm 
 
May 20 – Sweat4Vets 
 
June 3 – SAL Golf Outing 

 

mailto:cabutler2@yahoo.com
http://www.sweat4vetswi.com


Rose-Harms Unit 355 American Legion Auxiliary 

May 2017  

Thank you to everyone who participated with the Auxiliary Wine Tasting event!  We had a 
great turnout and appreciate all the volunteers who helped make this event a success.  
Special thank you to the Legion and SAL for all their support! 

The Auxiliary County Council meeting was held on April 19 at the Port Washington Post.  Elections 
took place for the upcoming term with the following results: 
County President:  Amy Luft, Grafton                        Historian:  Shirley Krier, Cedarburg 
1st Vice President:  Maggie Geiger, Cedarburg        Chaplain:  Mary Ellen Race, Saukville 
2nd Vice President: Patty Barrie, Saukville               Sgt-at-Arms: Bonnie Knaub, Port Washington 
Treasurer:  Carol Paul, Saukville                              Secretary:  Sandy Mack, Cedarburg 

Poppy Distribution will take place on Friday, May 12 and Saturday, May 13.  Volunteers are needed!  
Please consider donating an hour or two of time towards this worthwhile cause.  This is a Legion 
Family event – everyone is welcome to participate.  Please contact Linda Brown 262-268-8296 to 
sign up. 

The 2
nd

 Annual Sweat4vets Post-to-Post walk will take place on Saturday, May 20.  This year’s walk 
will benefit the first Vietnam Veteran flight for Stars and Stripes Honor Flight.  The walk will begin at 
the Grafton Post and end at the Cedarburg Post with a brat fry and music.  Sign up at 
sweat4vetswi.com by May 6 to guarantee your event t-shirt. Can’t participate in the walk?  You can 
pledge and sponsor a walker of your choice.  The walker with the most pledges will receive a grand 
prize!  See the attached registration form for details.  Contact Amy Luft at 414-651-7300 or email at 
amyjluft@gmail.com. 

The Memorial Day Luncheon will take place at the Post on Monday, May 29.  Auxiliary members   
interested in donating a dish should contact Linda Brown 262-268-8296.  Items should be brought to 
the Post by 9 am.  Auxiliary members are encouraged to participate in the Memorial Day Parade.  
Please contact Ann Fields 262-384-1982 for details. 

The Auxiliary will be holding elections at our May meeting.  If you are interested in running for a posi-
tion or would like to learn more about a specific position, please contact our Nominating Committee 
team:  Mel Nowak 262-377-1776 or Mary Molaski 262-377-9251. 

Save the Date: 
Tuesday, June 20th, Auxiliary June Banquet.  More details in next month’s newsletter. 
Trees from Home 

Cathy’s Thoughts 

I have always wanted to join a book club but have a fear that I will not read the book in the time 
frame that you’re supposed to.  It reminds me too much of having to do homework.  Then I think 
that’s just too scary!  Some kind of Girls Club…Crafters, Knitters, Brunch club, or even Scrap book-
ing! Nahhhh, I have the Auxiliary.   

This past meeting for April was a lot of fun.  When I became president we started our meetings at 
6:30 pm.  People offer to bring munchies, snacks or desserts at 6:00 pm so we have a little social 
half an hour. Many times members choose the month of their birthday.  It has been fun and helps the 
members that come straight from work to our meeting to have a simple, quick bite to eat. Also the 
social time helps members get to know each other more.  Our past meeting for April was a good 
time, birthday cake and ice cream amongst all the other great food.  Our members always do an 
awesome job. 

Our meetings are not - “All work and no play”.   So I don’t need any “Girls Club”, we have our own 
and, at the same time, we do great things for our Veterans, community and military families.   

mailto:amyjluft@gmail.com




 

Dear Hole Sponsor, 
 

The Sons of the American Legion would like to thank you very much for your support in our 
annual golf outing. We are looking forward to a very successful event again this year at Fire 
Ridge Golf Club. The support from businesses like yours and the profit made from this type 
of fundraiser helps contribute to the needs of our veterans, the Honor Flight, and Camp 
American Legion throughout the year. 
 

If you would like to sponsor a hole for $100.00, please mail a check to Grafton Sons of the 
American Legion, c/o Heinz 57 Auto Body, 1327 Wisconsin Avenue, Grafton 53024  Checks 
can be made payable to the Grafton Sons of the American Legion. 
 

Again, thank you for your support -- it is truly appreciated! 

Sincerely, 

Richard Rieck 
Richard Rieck 

S.A.L. Golf Chairman 

 

 

 

Company Name _____________________________________________ 

 

 

Amount Paid ______________________ Check # ______________ 

 

PLEASE RETURN BY JUNE 1, 2017 

 

The S.A.L. Golf  Outing will be Saturday, June 3, 2017 at Fire Ridge. 



1:00 p.m. Shotgun Scramble 
 

12:00 Noon-1:00 pm Registration & Range Access 
 

Team Cheater String $20 
Each team is allocated 6 ft. of string. Each player can move the ball on the putting green  

by measuring the distance moved and cutting that amount from the ball to hole out. 
 

50/50 Raffle ($5 - $10 - $20) 
$5 for 5 Tickets - $10 for 15 Tickets - $20 Wing Span of Tickets 

 

5:30 p.m. Steak and Chicken Dinner 
Salad, Rolls/Butter, Parsley Potatoes, Vegetables, Steak, Lemon Pepper Chicken & Cookies 

Please return registration by Thursday, June 1st 

 
Player 1 ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address, City, State, Zip ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone ___________________________________ Email ____________________________________ 
 

Player 2 __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Player 3 __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Player 4 __________________________________________________________________ 

Golf and Dinner  $ 90  X _______   =   $ ___________ 

Hole Sponsorship  $100 X _______   =   $ ___________ 

Dinner Only   $  20  X _______  =  $ ___________ 

Total Amount Enclosed              $ ___________ 

Please send payment to:        Sons of  the American Legion 
           c/o Heinz and Sons 57 Auto Body 
    1327 Wisconsin Avenue, Grafton, WI  53024 
 
For additional information contact: Richard or Robert Rieck at 262-377-4190 






